Pre-school Play and Learning Newsletter for 16th - 20th October 2023Autumn, rustle, scrunch, collecting
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Wonder words to use with your child: 
                                                                
Play and Learning Highlights:  
 We have embraced Autumn this week and made the most of autumn leaves in many of our play & learning experiences.  The builder’s tray has been full of beautiful coloured autumn leaves, logs and sticks covered in lichen in which many woodland animals have been hiding. 
Our ‘5 Autumn Leaves’ song has been great for supporting counting practice and developing awareness of what ‘1 less’ means whilst also developing their finger muscle strength as they try to work out how to hold up the correct number of fingers. They all love the ‘ooooooo’ part of the song and happily copy this speech sound – an important skill in supporting their articulation of speech sounds. 
 Possibly the most favourite activity of the week however has been the collaborative autumn colours painting paper. The children have used pine cones, leaves and brushes to create autumnal pictures. The sensation of rolling the pine cones and squishing the painty leaves fascinated many of the children and fingers and hands soon became submerged in paint! Words like squelchy, slippery and smooth were being used by them to explain the sensations – a perfect example of how real life, hand on experiences impacts on children’s vocabulary. 
[image: ]Out & About sessions:  Yippee – we managed three Out & About’s this week – a record for this half term! All of the Flying Fish children have enjoyed ‘Out & About’s to Feadon Woods, in the sunshine, to hunt for autumn treasure or to the astro turf to enjoy the windy weather. We linked our trips to the story ‘We’re Going on a Leaf Hunt’ which we sang as we walked.  We hunted for leaves of different colours, explored the movement of helicopter seeds, counted acorns and searched for the ‘acorn cups’ or ‘hats’ (as the children called them!) to fit on them.  The children also spent time challenging themselves to climb and balance along a long tree trunk that we found. It was great to see their self-confidence developing as they mastered how to do it. 

 Sounds and Letters/language focus:    


The Flying Fish have been mastering the ability to recognise how many claps (syllables) are in different words. We have used a house full of objects where they had to select one and we would clap the word -  toi – let  (2 claps ) We also used all the children’s and staffs name cards to see how many claps in each person’s name. We also had a tray of Autumn treasures to clap out ( a  -  corn ) These games have really tested the children’s listening and attention skills and helps develop their awareness of the structure of words and how they are made up while also having a lot of fun!
The Starfish have been focusing on emotions, recognising theirs and their friends and naming them while doing their knee knee clap clap song each morning.  They have also talked about why people might be feeling happy or sad. We have also been practicing a lot of my turn , your turn and turn taking games during play. They have also been practicing their number and counting skills by singing the 5 Little leaves song, following the song and putting up the correct number of fingers. 

Ideas to support your child at home:
 * Please practise singing our ‘5 Little Leaves’ song at home with your child (as on letter handed out this week), encouraging them to use their fingers to show how many leaves are left. 
* Enjoy collecting treasure to fill your Autumn Treasure bags! Talk to your chid about the things they have put in their bags, supporting their language by modelling new words to describe or name things.   
*Have a lovely half term!!
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